


Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting
January 18, 2025
Tyler Nature Center

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at noon.

President’s Update – Wanda Rauscher
2024 was a great year with the chapter receiving second place in Exemplary Projects at the Texas Master Naturalist annual meeting. She enjoyed the annual meeting and strongly recommends chapter members to attend the next meeting in College State October 16-19.

2024 also saw a return of Training Classes.

The East Texas Chapter will celebrate its 25th anniversary this year.

Wanda requested volunteers for the annual financial audit with Bob Lumpkins directly after the Board meeting. Karen Rueb-Hall, Joe Vorsas, Carol Lanthrum and Rodney Schroeder volunteered. She thanked Rodney (incoming Vice President) and Ann Reynolds (incoming Secretary) for volunteering for those positions.

Vice President’s and Program Chair Update – Rodney Schroeder
Rodney asked members for information on possible speakers. He has Wanda Rauscher - Wildflowers and Garret Slater, Honey Bee Specialist, Texas A&M AgriLife in Overton. A presentation by Texas Parks and Wildlife Foundation is still pending. He is looking for someone to speak on medicinal plants/food.

Treasurer’s Report – Bob Lumpkins
See attached report.

Secretary – Ann Reynolds
She is taking meeting minutes

Advanced Training – Karen Rueb-Hall
See attached report. Karen outlined a few of the problems that members have in requesting approval of Advanced Training. The Chapter Operations Management and Protocol (CMOP) outlines the parameters of AT. Approved AT is forwarded to membership in the monthly eBlast sent out by Wanda. There was discussion regarding AT that is approved after the eBlast has gone out. Also, there was a question regarding what constitutes AT. The CMOP states that AT must “cover natural resource issues and information applicable to Texas with a preferred emphasis on the chapter’s local community or ecoregion.” Approved AT will be listed on the Chapter’s website under events and on the Facebook page. Karen will write an article about AT for the newsletter.

Community Education/Outreach – Lance Homeniuk
Lance requested members forward outreach events, that they are aware of, to him. There are several events happening this spring such as Great Backyard Bird Count 2/15, Earth Day at Camp Tyler 4/22, East Texas Nature and Fire Festival 4/5, Texas Wildflower Day 4/26 and members can be facilitators, teachers, help with an activity director or man a table for Volunteer Service Hours.

Volunteer Service Projects – Dawn Bahr
Dawn stated there are three people on the Volunteer Service Projects Committee. The committee approved 5 projects for 2024 and 2 for 2025.

Speakers’ Bureau – Greg Marshall
There is only one request for a speaker coming up. Greg stated that sometimes details can be vague and that communication is very important.

2025 New Training Class – Kay Jenkins
Five people have signed up for the classes and 15 are interested. Kay would like at least 10 trainees signed up for the classes to make. She polled the instructors attending the meeting to see if they would be amenable to teach a class of only 5 and they agreed that would work for them. She passed around, for perusal, a draft schedule. The deadline for signing up is January 28th. She stated that Dawn Bahr had created a Signup Genius for volunteers to assist at classes.

Membership – Donna Smith
See attached report.

Volunteer Management System – Lindsey Smith
See attached report.

Hospitality – Caryn and Joe Vorsas with Bonnie Edwards
Members enjoyed the December holiday party and gift exchange and 44 people were in attendance. 

eBlast – Wanda Rauscher
No report

Newsletter – Karen Hulene Bartell
Newsletters will no longer be emailed but will be posted to the Chapter website. Karen’s email address for article submission is hulene99@gmail.com. The next newsletter will be posted January 28th.

Social Media – Greg Marshall
Greg explained the issue with the three East Texas Facebooks. One was created/password protected by someone who is no longer involved and it cannot be deleted. One is a Group which is designed to be private or public and can be open to anyone or closed only to people that are invited. A Page is for an organization to share stories and connect with people while building up a following of people interested in Texas Master Naturalist and share our news and messages with them. He asked for an additional administrator; Ann volunteered.

Website – Jessica Coleman
The changes in the website look great. There are a few glitches that need to be looked at to see if they are a website problem or computer problem. She will set up, in the Members Only area, a historical area for chapter Board minutes. Ann will provide the minutes that she has.

Project Updates
No report

Old Business
Jessica brought a rendering of the bird blind to be built at the Neches River Refuge. To date a little under $8000 has been collected. A location needs to be picked and then the framework of the blind will be modified. A check from the Chapter was written for the pre-approved amount of $1000.

Educational Kits 
Tabled until the March meeting.

New Business

Carol Lanthrum will be organizing member information for a directory. It will include name, address, phone numbers, email address, iNaturalist “handle” and a photograph.  Contact Carol for the form you must fill out to be included the directory.

25th Anniversary of the Chapter
The Chapter needs to decide how to celebrate this great occasion. Members need to begin brainstorming ideas. Ann volunteered to find out how other chapters have celebrated anniversaries.

A motion was made by Bob Lumpkins and second by Karen Rueb-Hall to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



Ann Reynolds
Secretary
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